P.O. Box 1372
Dovlestown, PA 18901

Meets 7:30 P.M. 2nd Wednesday of Month American Legion Post 210 315 North Street Doylestown, Pa.

EDITOR - BOB SCHAFFER

COMMANDANT - BUDD PEARCE

VOL 6 NO 12

NEWSLETTER

DECEMBER 1993

HIGHLIGHTS OF THE NOVEMBER DETACHMENT MEETING

Twenty-One members were present including all officers except Sr. Vice Don Gee, who was excused to attend the Marine Ball at the Veterans Hospital in Philadelphia. Judge Advocate, Jim Markstein was also absent.

There were three visitors who are prospective members: Bill Rosenberger Sr., Ernie Ortiz and John Tull.

Past Commandants Bill Plant, Fran Meyers, Frank Yohe and Don Parzanese were recognized.

Paymaster's report and the minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

There was an application for membership from Ralph Lung, 35 Dyer Way, Doylestown, Pa. which was set aside until the next meeting since the sponsor was not present and the DD214 was not attached.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

JR. VICE- (Tony Kimes)

Everything is set for the Marine Corps Birthday Ball on Nov. 13 at the Willow Grove NAS.

CHAPEL OF FOUR CHAPLAINS

The applicants for the Legion Of Honor Plaque (Bill Plant, Don Gee, Walt Roach, Fran Meyers and Pat Meyers have received notice of their award on a date still to be determined.

GENUARDI TAPES

Don Parzanese received a check from Genuardi Markets in the amount of \$72.56 for register tapes that were turned in. Don suggested that a flyer be printed about what the Marine Corps League does and make it available to the detachment members to distributed at their workplace or other locations in an effort to collect more tapes to turn in for refund. This, once again, is such an easy and painless way to raise money. Nothing to sell...just get your friends and neighbors to turn the slips over to the Detachment and it's money in the bank. Everyone should be willing to help out with this effort even if you can't find time to attend the meetings.

POW-MIA (Bill Plant)

Recognition Day was held in Washington. The Committee said they have gotten North Korea to agree to allow the US to come in and investigate for POW-MIA remains. They also have finally received permission in Vietnam to permit the POW-MIA Delegates to hunt for remains along the Laos border and the Ho Chi Men Trail. So far, 1993 will produce the largest accounting to date, for POW_MIA's.

YOUNG MARINES

The Bux-Mont Detachment of the Young Marines raised over one-thousand dollars at the coin toss held on Oct. 16 & 17 at Routes 202 & 179.

GOOD OF THE LEAGUE

Marlin Miller and Ray Krout represented the Marine Corps League at the American Legion Auxiliary Veterans Day Dinner, in Warrington, Pa.

Don Gee and Budd Pearce will present an honorary Detachment membership to Major (Ret.) Evard J. Snell, a veteran of WW I, residing at the Philadelphia Veterans Hospital.

The Lambertville VFW Post has some Garand rifles that they no longer use and the are willing to give them to the CB Detachment after they check to see how it can done officially.

Fran Meyers presented the Detachment with an official Marine Corps League Flag in honor of Bill Richmond, Roland Meidel and all of the deceased Marines.

THE NEXT REGULAR DETACHMENT MEETING WILL BE 8 DECEMBER 93 (1930) AT THE AMERICAN LEGION HOME ON NORTH STREET, DOYLESTOWN, PA.



Associated Press

Happy 218th, gyrenes

'Guacamole,' owned by Marine Capt. Gil Lopez, attends ceremonies yesterday celebrating the corps' 218th anniversary with his owner. The natty pair was photographed at Camp Pendleton, Calif.



From The Desk Of BUDD PEARCE, Commandant Central Bucks Detachment, Marine Corps League

Marines.

I wish to thank each and every one of you that made it to the Ball. It was one of the best we have had. As you know, this year we held our annual Birthday Ball at the Orion Club on Willow Grove NAS. The club was perfect for our purpose, new looking and large enough for everyone to move around and mingle. Our Junior Vice, Tony Kimes did a fantastic job getting everything together. He was aided by a few very dedicated people and they deserve a great deal of thanks from all of us. Dorothy Waldron headed the decoration committee and did a wonderful job. I know that Tony's wife helped a great deal, as well as Mike Waldron, Mike's son, my wife and son were also there helping out. Don Gee loaned us an impressive display of medals and arm patches, along with some other display items. Thanks Don, everyone liked the added touch. I don't want to forget to thank Bob Sundling, he made it down to help out with the decorating also. The entire Ball was quite enjoyable. We gave out a few awards and a bunch of door prizes. We had

open bar all night and I am proud to say that our members didn't get too out of hand. The Waldrons put everyone else to shame with their dancing, as usual, they can really cut a rug! If you didn't make it this year, be sure to mark your calanders for next year! The Ball is one of our most important events of the year, not only do we have fun, we honor the Birthday of our beloved Marine Corps. I hope that each of you can be at our next one.

I have been very busy lately so I don't have as much time as I would like to put this letter together, I'm sorry and I promise to do better next month. I do want to be sure to remind you to come to our December meeting. It is the last meeting of the year, and a perfect time for any of you that have not been to a meeting all year to save face and show up for one. Since it is the Holiday Season, I would like each of you to bring a toy, or two, along to the meeting. We have a few families that could use a bit of help around Christmas. Whatever toys you can bring will be appricated greatly. I know that some of you donate to the Toys for Tots program, that's great, but these toys that I am asking you to bring will go directly to our members families. Any left over

after the meeting will then go to the Toys for Tots. Lets help out those that help us all year!

The new year is approching rapidly so it is time for us to make our resolutions. This year my resolution is to get our flag program off the ground and running. I will be in touch with everyone very soon to let you know when and where we will be having our first presentation. Let's all make the resolution to attend as many meetings as possible and to help the detachment prosper. We can do that by being there at the functions and events planned by the detachment throughout the year. Bring in a fellow Marine, if you know or meet any, as a possible member. The more members we get, the more help we have when it comes time to do something for the League, such as fund raisers. Speaking of fund raisers, they are one of the most important things we can do, for without funds we can't do anything else. We now have the Car Raffle tickets to sell, please make every effort to get these sold, it is money that we desperately need! We will be having other fund raisers starting in January, please do all you can to help with these activities. Our detachment depends on every one of us doing all they can to raise money. I know that we always sound like we are after money, but in all honesty, we have not had a fund raiser in quite awhile and looking at our paymaster report should show you that we need to get one going NOW!!! If any of you have more ideas for a fund raiser that will get people involved, please let Tony Kimes or me know about it.

This being the Holiday Season I want to wish each and every member, and their families, a Very Happy Holiday and a Prosperous New Year! May all your Holiday wishes come true and may your will power be strong enough to let you keep a few of those New Year's Resolutions, at least the one about coming to the meetings! Merry Christmas everyone and Happy New Year!

Semper Fi.

At our detachment Marine Corps Birthday Ball the following individuals were recoginized and received awards for their dedication and service to the Central Bucks Detachment.

Distinguished Service Medal(Bronze) (God Country Corps)

Robert Cody William Plant Robert Sundling Tony Kimes Distinguished Citizen Medal(Bronze)

Lawrence F. Scheetz Sr.

Don H. Gee

Ellis M. Pearce III

Membership Medal(5 years

Francis Meyers Marlin Miller

Birthday Ball a Success



Commandant, Budd Pearce cuts the first piece of cake. He is assisted by the Sergeant-At-Arms, Bob Sundling. Sr. Vice, Don Gee looks on.



Dorothy Waldron admires the display of medals and other Marine items. The display was on loan from Don Gee.



Some of the door prizes that were given out during the Ball.



Our youngest Marine, Don Parzanese Jr. made it to the Ball with his lovely date. Here it looks like his aunt Pat is giving her the third degree.



Col. and Commander Keane are always welcome at our affairs. Don't they look good all adressed up?



The Plants look like they are having a good time, even if Bill wouldn't dance.



Our Jr. Vice, Tony Kimes and his wife Arleen taking a break after all their hard work putting the Ball together.



Budd Pearce, Larry Scheetz and Don Gee trying to be serious while handing out some of the awards given at the Ball. Being serious around Don Gee is always hard to do.



Jim Markstein was kind enough to read the Commandants message. Ray Krout, on left, read the traditional message. They both did a fantastic job.



Who is this? If you know, or think you do...venture a guess. If you are the first one with the right answer you'll get a free 50/50 ticket at the December meeting.



The Commandant and Senior Vice await the beginning of the cake cutting ceremony.



Jim Markstein, our Judge Advocate, was there to make sure that everyone had a good time according to the By-laws.



Marlin Miller is always a pleasure to have at any affair. He has enough stories to entertain just about everyone. Here he is explaning some of the patches that were worn on the arms of former Marines to the Commandant, Budd Pearce.

WWI Veterans Honored



DISTINGUISHED SERVICE MEDAL- Retired Major Evard J. Snell has Marine Corps League's Distinguished Service Medal pinned on by Budd Pearce, Commandant of Central Bucks Detachment. (VA photo by John R. Barr)

Fourteen veterans of "The Great War" were honored in a special ceremony on Nov. 11 at the VA Nursing Home Care Unit in Philadelphia. They received World War I Commemorative Medals.

Following the commemorative medal presentations was a special presentation to Evard J. Snell who enlisted in the Army at age 14, was discharged at 18, and immediately enlisted in the Marine Corps.

Budd Pearce, commandant of the Central Bucks Detachment of the Marine Corps League (Doylestown, PA), presented Snell the League's "Distinguished Service Medal" and made him an Honorary Member of the League. Darbyville Mayor Charles F. Sanders presented Snell a special proclamation commending him for his 33 years service to the nation. Snell's wife Myrtle lives in Darbyville.

Snell retired from the Marine Corps as a Major following World War II.

One of his real life experiences in the Corps was recounted in Richard Tregaskis' "Guadalcanal Diary" and used by Hollywood in the movie starring William Bendix..

Snell, then a Lieutenant, with the 1st Marine Division, suffered a heart attack during the landing and was returned to his ship. He had bought a small, six-by-eight-inch flag in 1934 and had carried it with him ever since. After securing the island, Col. Leroy P. Hunt, who commanded the Marines, ordered the flag be raised over Henderson Field.

It was the first American flag to be raised over captured Japanese territory during World War II.

Snell still has the flag.

Change of Address

Notify:

Magazine Circulation Marine Corps League P.O. Box 3070 Merrifield, VA 22116

Use Post Office Form 3576. Attach old label and give new addresses with Zip Code and current membership number. Also notify your Detachment Adjutant/Paymaster

MARINE CORPS TRIVIA QUIZ

- 1. Where was "Bloody Nose" ridge?
- 2. What is the maximum speed of the UH-1N Huey helicopter?
- 3. Where should a shooting badge be placed on a Marine uniform?
- 4. What is the cadence for "double time"?
- 5. What is the most effective means of warning Marines of an NBC attack?

Answers in Next Month's Newsletter

ANSWERS TO LAST MONTH'S OUIZ

- 1. Camp Johnson is located at Jacksonville, NC.
- 2. Heat cramps are caused by a loss of body salt.
- 3. SALUTE stands for Size, Activity, Location, Unit, Time, Equipment.
- 4. "Reveille" is the command given to wake up Marines.
- 5. "Band of Brothers" was coined by Major General John A. Lejeune following WWI. It is still a creed of the Corps and the Marine Corps League.
- Two assault maneuvers used by Marines are Frontal Attack and Single envelopment.
- 7. Simulated NBC exercises are conducted at the "gas chamber" aboard every Marine Corps base.
- 8. There are five types of discharge: Honorable, General (under Honorable Conditions), General (Dishonorable Conditions), Bad Cc duct Discharge, and Dishonorable Discharge.
- 9. The only two flags which may be flown above the American flag are the United Nations Flag and the Church Pennant (only during church services at sea).
- The first Marine to receive the Medal of Honor was Corporal John Mackie.



"Once a Marine, Always a Marine"



Recruit a New Member for the League Today!



Young Marines Celebrate Birthday





The Young Marines celebrated the 218th Birthday of the Marine Corps with a cake and a luncheon on November 21st. The ceremony was held at the American Legion building and was attended by Budd Pearce, Commandant of Central Bucks Detachment MCL and Don Gee, Sr. Vice Commandant. The Young Marines put out quite a spread, everyone had plenty to eat.



FIRE PROTECTION Industrial/Institutional Training Programs Fire Extinguisher Sales & Service Fire Sprinkler Systems Fire Alarm Systems Tilley Fire Equipment Company

N. BROAD ST. LESTOWN, PA. 18901

DONALD L. TILLEY

Printing Place

Where Quality & Service Prevail

TIMOTHY W. ROACH Proprietor

130 N. Franklin St. Lambertville, NJ 08530

Phone: (609) 397-2343

Portraits • Landscapes • Macro • Real Estate

LESLEY P. JONES

Photography

P.O. Box 247 Solebury, PA 18963

215-862-2223 215-794-5187



OKIE'S

Sandwich Shoppe and Deli

Breakfast • Lunch • Dinner

Phone: York Rd. & Edison Furlong Rd. 794-8380 Furlong, PA



855 Street Rd. • Southampton, PA 18966

(215) 357-7381

JOHN M. ROBINSON

FAX: (215) 357-9203



Tell Erhardt

P.O. Box 443, Grand Cayman Island, British West Indies Fax: (809-94) 90635 Telephone: (809-94) 99333



DR. CAROLYN R. DOWNS

FAIRLESS HILLS MEDICAL CENTER 515 SOUTH OLDS BOULEVARD 5 FAIRLESS HILLS, PA 19030 TELEPHONE 949-3720



Suburban Autoworks, Inc

Collision Experts 1800 South Easton Road Doylestown, PA 18901

Eric K. Mann & Scott L. Mann (215) 345-5211 24 Hr. Towing (Beeper) 215-345-2013



Donald William Hart (609) 397-4132

PAT STOUT

215-340-1999

GARDEN STATE FORESTRY, INC. Forestry & Land Cleanny

PO Box 130 '--mbertville, N.J. 08530



Tell Erhardt



Rts. 611 & 412 • 8340 Easton Rd. • Ottsville, PA 18942 Tel.: 215 847-2464 • Off.: 215 847-0951 • Fax: 215 847-0952



TOM LEHRMANN POOL SERVICE & RECONSTRUCTION CHEMICALS & SUPPLIES

2227 A Pileggi Ro Warrington, PA 18976

(215) 343-3723



WINE & SPIRITS SHOPPE 0933

(215) 794-7751 n. & Tue. 11:00-7:00

CUSTOM WHEELS



"THE TIRE KING" T.M. LYONS SR. & ASSOCS.



RETAIL TIRES AT

LOCAL (215) 847-5765 • FAX (215) 847-2440 TOLL FREE 1-800-724-3962

JOHN D. BLUMENTHAL

(215) 348-0880 FAX: (215) 348-8908

(215) 752-7888



MARINE CORPS LEAGUE

Central Bucks Detachment P.O. Box 1372 Doylestown, PA 18901

November 26,1993

ACTIVITIES OF THE YOUNG MARINES

November 10th: Drill was held at the Army Reserve Center on Route 611 in Horsham. Through the efforts of Staff Officer Tom Campbell, the Philadelphia Police Department Bomb Squad came on board and demonstrated their equipment and how their unit functions.

November 17,18,19 Commanding Officer Walt Roach and myself, along with Bob Stanton of the Delaware County Young Marines, were guest of the United States Marine Corps at Marine Corps Recuit Depot Parris Island, S.C. We were there to attend an Educators Work Shop sponsored by Marine Corps Recuiting Stations Philadelphia and Baltimore.

This was a revisit for both Walt and Boband a great experience for me. We observed almost every phase of training from receiving to graduation, and given the VIP treatment. we were "Good to Go". It was tough leaving that warm South Carolina sunshine and come home to 40 degrees and rain.

For Christmas I got everybody their very own sand flea for a pet.

November 20th we held drill at the 14th Marines Golf Battery in WestTrenton, N.J. at 0900. This drill consisted of P.T. Close Order Drill and some classroom work.

November 21st was the first annual Young Marines; Marine Corps Birthday Family Social. It was held at the American Legion in Doylestown, Pa. We were honored to have Commandant Pearce and Senior Vice Commandant Gee as our honored guest. We had a good turn out and a very good meal.

Because of the Holidays our drilling schedule will be cut short next month.

On behalf of Walt Roach, myself and the Bux-Mont Young Marines we would like to wish you all a very Merry Christmas

Semper Fi

Larry Scheetz Sr.

OUR YOUTH IS OUR FUTURE

Please Support Those Who Support Us...

CAPTAIN ROBERT V. GERENSER

CORYELL'S FERRY BOAT RIDES Featuring "THE PRIDE OF CORYELL'S FERRY"

22 SOUTH MAIN STREET NEW HOPE, PA 18938

215-862-2050

215-297-5292

STOVER'S MILL ROAD

CARVERSVILLE PLUMBING & HEATING CO., INC.

NICHOLAS ZELENEVICH

BING & HEATING REPAIRS & FIXTURES WATER PUMP SALES & SERVICE

SPECIAL - T - LOGO

EMBROIDERY SERVICES

"A Professional Service Committed to Quality and Customer Satisfaction'

DAVE WROBLEWSKI

PO. BOX 71

CARVERSVILLE PA 18913

PENNSYLVANIA NEW JERSEY

THOMAS H. CREWS, INC. PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYOR

6859 PAXSON ROAD . NEW HOPE, PA 18938

PHONE: 297-8666

FAX: 297-8711

(609) 397-2343

EARCE RINTING For all your printing needs

ELLIS M. PEARCE III

130 N. Franklin St errville, N J. 08530 Carving By Bill Plant

(215) 794-7701 (215) 794-8268

215-672-9747

WILLIAM MAYS

Craft Closet 4366. U.S. Hwy. 202 Doylestown, PA 18901

109 N. York Road

Hatboro, PA 19040

TWIN OAKS _ Landscape Co.

FRAN'S

116 SOUTH MAIN STREET NEW HOPE, PA 18938 (215) 862-5539

Fran Meyers, Proprietor

(215) 338-1622

BIG ZEKE'S CUSTOM EMBROIDERY Jackets • Shirts • Hats Sweats • Sportswear

4253 Decatur St. Phila., PA 19136

1215) 361-1639

JIM CHAUDRUE

Sales Coordinate

12154 361-2990

BUX-MONT YOUNG MARINES

WALTER IL ROACH

P.O. BOX 478 DUBLIN, PA 18017

Fully Insured Design & Renovation Commercial/Residential Maintenance

Call Joann Dampman

CHRISTOPHER MEYERS Electrical Services

Office (215) 862-2035 Beeper (215) 340-6031

Long's Landscaping Inc.

BILL DUFFY

BOX 354 BUCKINGHAM, PA 18912

Owen T. Hughes



Professional Sales & Installation

(215) 943-1821

6721 N. Radcliffe St. Bristol Pa. 19007

Craft Closet

Gifts . Decorations . Useful Items

Alene & Bill Plant Owners

4366 U.S. Hwy 202 Doylestown, PA 18901 202 - 1 mile study of 413, Busingham

Phone (215) 794 • 8268

KAUFELL GARDENS

1419 Durham New Hope, PA 18938 598-3645

Gram St All

Sharon Ann Corey

FREE ESTIMATES . LOGOS REPRODUCED TEAMS + BUSINESSES + SCHOOLS
CAPS + IACKETS + SWEATERS
TOWELS + PILLOWS + ETC

4145 Curly Hill Room

Lawn Mowers Chain Saws

Snow Blowers Generators

Richter's Power Equipment Inc. Parts

(215) 659-4243

1550 Easton Rd. Roslyn, PA 19001 RICHARD MANN RIFLE MAKER



215) 346-8380

Come

(215) 322-6000 (215) 257-5026

> Patricia Wicker CORPORATE MANAGER

BARNABYS

Fine fireside dining in a warm, friendly atmosphere. Daily and nightly blackboard specials. Full service bar, bar bits menu available. Private parties. Meeting and banquet rooms available. In-house parking. Major credit cards accepted. Lunch and Dinner Mon.-Sat. Open Sunday for dinner.

> Route 611 just north of intersection of Routes 611 and 313 215-348-9050

Hours

B&K GUNS 4 Patricia Lane Chaifont, PA 18914 (215) 822-3447

FFL# 8-23-009-01-2D-97975

Specializing in Early REMINGTON Pump Rifles

William R. Barnhurst

John D. Kenderdine

BURCH & JONES **JEWELERS**

New Hope, PA

(215) 862-2725

MELLON, WEBSTER & MELLON LAW OFFICES

87-89 BROAD STREET DOYLESTOWN, PA 18901

Sara Webster

215-348-7700

(215) 361-2990



DELAWARE VALLEY CERAMIC TILE INSTITUTE

WALTER B ROACH

PO BOX 476 DUBLIN PENNSYLVANIA 18917





MARINE CORPS LEAGUE

Incorporated by Act of Congress August 4, 1937

emporary Membership Card and Receipt This will certify that

This card is good for a period of sixty days from is a member in good standing of the

Sponsor's Signature

Date of Discharge/Separation/Retirement Type of Application — New () Renewal ()

Name

Street

Date of Birth

APPLICATION FOR MEMBER	RSHIP
MARINE CORPS LEAGU	E

State Date of Enlistment/Commissioning

Phone (_

I hereby certify that I have served as a U.S. Manne for more than 90 days, that the character of my service has been honorable, and if discharged, I am in receipt of an honorable discharge. By signature on this application, I hereby agree to provide proof of honorable discharge/service upon request.

) Thereby apply for membership in the <u>Central Bucks</u> League and enclose \$ 30.00 for one year's membership.*

Upon completion, turn into your Detachment sponsor with required payment.

*Includes \$2.00 subscription to MARINE CORPS LEAGUE MAGAZINE

(Applicant's signature)

(Date)

P.O. Box 1372 Doylestown, PA 18901 Marine Corps League Central Bucks Detachment



"ONCE A MARINE - ALWAYS A MARINE"